[image: image1.jpg]York, North Yorkshire
and East Riding

STRATEGIC HOUSING PARTNERSHIP






Minutes of the Local Government

York, North Yorkshire & East Riding Housing Board

1.00pm Monday 20th September 2021, via Zoom
1. Attendance: Cllr Richard Foster (Chair) Craven DC; Cllr Chambers, Harrogate BC; Cllr Maw, Scarborough BC; Cllr Musgrave, Selby DC; Cllr Clive Pearson, NYMNPA; Chris France, NYMNPA; Colin Dales, Richmondshire DC; Madeleine Bell, Harrogate BC; Andrew Rowe, Scarborough BC; Matthew Good, Pegasus Planning; Ann Stewart, NYCC; Kim Robertshaw, Ryedale DC; Nicola Swarowski, East Riding Yorkshire Council; Gail Teasdale, Broadacres; Jonathan Spencer, NYCC; Sharon Graham, YNYER Strategic Housing Partnership; Tamsin Hart-Jones, Homes England; Mike Rudd, NYCC; Prof Sally Shortall, Rural Commission. 
s
2. Item 1 - Apologies for Absence: Cllr David Webster, Hambleton DC; Cllr Richard Good YDNPA; Cllr Bastiman NYCC; Cllr Denise Craghill, City of York; Julia Histon, York HA; Cllr Alison Fisher, NYMNPA; Liz Small, NYCC; Chris Calvert, Pegasus Planning; James Farrar, YNY LEP; Carl Doolan, Hambleton DC; Den Southall, CYC.  
3. Item 2 - Minutes of meeting held on 14th June 2021
Agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 
4. Item 3 – Rural Commission 
This item was brought forward to allow Prof Shortall to leave the meeting early. 

Prof Sally Shortall introduced herself as one of the eight Commissioners appointed by NYCC to undertake the North Yorkshire Rural Commission. The Commission heard evidence from a range of agencies and parties, including from the YNYER Housing Strategy Manager, which demonstrated that housing affordability was an acute issue. The Commission found that North Yorkshire faces significant demographic challenges, especially within its sparser rural areas – the county has an aging population, where the younger generation is missing. This has implications for the viability of schools and other services. Not only is there is a missing demographic, but an absence of diversity and mixed social class that contributes to community sustainability. The role of the Rural Housing Enablers was deemed to be essential by the Commission.   

Prof Shortall advised Board that there is a Task Group set up to oversee the implementation of the Commission’s findings. Board welcomed the report and the findings of the Commission and undertook to support the work of the Task Group in whatever way possible. 

5. Item 4 – Homes England presentation 
Tamsin Hart Jones presented data to the Board on the status of the current housing market. (Presentation circulated with minutes). 

6. Item 5 – Local Government Reorganisation (LGR) 
Cllr Foster led the discussion on LGR. It was confirmed that the workstreams have been identified with lead roles allocated – Justin Ives, Chief Executive at Hambleton DC, has been confirmed as the housing workstream lead. Work is underway to scope out the workstreams. Housing Board represents the only political mandate for strategic housing work. It was agreed that Justin should attend future Board meetings and LGR should become a standing agenda item. Cllr Maw stated that Board needs to be kept in place until such time as a successor organisation/Board can take over its work. All members agreed that they were happy to continue with the work of Housing Board until a successor ‘body’ is established. 

7. Items 6 –  Refugee and Afghan Resettlement Programme update – Jonathan Spencer, NYCC  
Jonathan reported that in August 42 people/eight families have been accepted in North Yorkshire. Since this time the situation has become more chaotic with the mass evacuation from Afghanistan. Nationally there are 40-45 ‘holding’ hotels housing refugees waiting to be placed in housing, two of these hotels are in North Yorkshire. NYCC is trying to commission support services for those currently living in hotel accommodation as there is nothing in place from the Home Office to support these refugees. 
There is not an exact figure yet as to the number of Afghan refugees that have entered the country, but it is estimated to be between 12,000 and 14,000 people. It is anticipated that NY will get an additional 80 people in addition to the 42 settled to date. Additional homes have been sought across Harrogate, Hambleton, Selby, Richmondshire and Craven. Jonathan also reminded Board about the Syrian refugees who are still being resettled under the existing scheme. Board noted Jonathan’s update and reiterated its on-going support to work to find housing solutions for all the refugees placed within North Yorkshire.  

8. Item 7 - North Yorkshire Home Cchoice (NYHC) – Andrew Rowe

See report circulated with agenda. Andrew reiterated that all local housing authorities must have an allocations scheme and policies. With the exception of Harrogate BC, all RPs and Housing Authorities in York and North Yorkshire have been part of NYHC since its inception. The Partnership has worked well, with York acting as lead partner since the scheme started. York has now decided to leave the Partnership and notice has been served. An Extraordinary meeting of the Choice Based Lettings Board was held to discuss future options, as a result Broadacres has offered to act as lead partner. There are issues to resolve around TUPE and transferring the NYHC Manager post from CYC, the role may need to be transferred to a local authority partner and then seconded to Broadacres.  Board endorsed the report’s recommendation: that the offer from Broadacres is accepted subject to resolution of the legal and pension issues highlighted and that the Home Choice Board is instructed to support as needed both Broadacres and York to ensure the smooth transition of this role. Board also recorded its thanks to York for the excellent work done to date in administering and supporting the Partnership.  
9. Item 8 – Housing Strategy Review – Sharon Graham

Sharon advised Board that the current draft Housing Strategy Review circulated with the agenda was a working draft. Further work is being undertaken with Chief Housing Officers around private sector housing/decent homes and specialist housing needs and requirements. Board agreed that a final version of the Strategy Review should come to December’s Board for approval. 

10. Item 9 – Community Led Housing (CLH) HUB Update  

Update report circulated with agenda was noted. Since the last Board meeting two member representatives have come forward for the HUB Steering Group, these are Cllr Fisher from the NYMNPA and Cllr Good from the YDNPA. Sharon asked that Board ratify these nominations. Board approved Cllrs Fisher and Goode as Housing Board representatives on the CLH Hub Steering Group.  

11. Item 10 - Homes England Update
There was no update beside Tamsin’s presentation.  

12. Item 11 – RP update: Gail Teasdale  

Gail updated that Michael Gove MP is now the Minister for Levelling Up Housing and Communities (MLUHC). Chris Pincher remains Housing Minister. Broadacres continue to lobby through the Rural Housing Alliance that levelling up matters in rural areas. 

Housing is selling in all formats, Shared Ownership is more flexible and better than Discounted Market Sale – there is greater flexibility as to the percentage share that can be purchased. 

Retrofitting remains a key challenge for RPs; Broadacres has a strong track record of decarbonising with one in nine of their homes now having a heat pump.  

13. Item 11 – House Builder Update: Matthew Good 
Matthew advised that the Government has paused its proposals around planning reform. Overall the market remains strong, however, there are on-going issues with the supply of building materials which is a cause of concern. Scarcity of materials is driving up prices and increasing costs.  
14. Item 12 - AOB

None
15. Item 13 – Date of next meeting 
20th December 1pm Zoom
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